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Kowalski, Matthew

From: Judith Hanway [judithhanway@sbcglobal.net]
Sent: Friday, September 04, 2015 10:36 AM
To: Planning
Cc: Ken Timmer; Eaton, Jack; Krapohl, Graydon; Ben Carlisle; Smith, Colin; Bahl, Sumedh
Subject: Re: Planning Commission Meeting Sept. 9

Hi Matt, 
 
I appreciate your prompt response, however the policy as you have described it is seriously flawed. 
 
If all emails to the Planning Commission have to be received by noon on the Friday before the Planning 
Commission meeting, but the public isn’t informed of the project being on the agenda until later in the day on 
Friday, how does this support transparency and public engagement? 
 
In addition, this particular weekend happens to be a holiday weekend. More notice should have been given. 
 
You should know that there are neighbors from all areas of Lansdowne and adjacent neighborhoods who are 
concerned about this project. Mr. Timmer’s list is mainly the people on Ascot. By not sending out advance 
notice of the meeting to all those who have written and spoken in the past on this project, you are ignoring their 
input. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Judy Hanway 
 
 

On Sep 3, 2015, at 4:37 PM, Planning <Planning@a2gov.org> wrote: 
 
Hi Judy,   
 
Thank you for the communication. I did ask that Mr. Timmer spread the word among all 
interested parties, so I am glad you were notified in advance. As standard policy for all projects, 
the email notification for the project will go out later tomorrow when the agenda is finalized. 
 
Best,  
Matt  
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Judith Hanway [mailto:judithhanway@sbcglobal.net]  
Sent: Thursday, September 03, 2015 9:51 AM 
To: Kowalski, Matthew 
Cc: Ken Timmer; Eaton, Jack; Krapohl, Graydon; Planning 
Subject: Planning Commission Meeting Sept. 9 
 
Hello Matt, 
 
I have not received notice from you of the 2250 Ann Arbor Saline Rd. condo project being on 
the agenda for the Sept 9 PC meeting. The only reason I know about it is because of an email 



2

from Ken Timmer, one of my neighbors. I have attended every meeting on this project and have 
also given my email address multiple times. 
 
I thought anyone who entered their email and/or spoke at the last meeting (concerning 2250 A2 
Saline Rd.) would be notified. There is a real lack of transparency here and also a lack of respect 
for the neighborhood. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Judy Hanway 
2059 Ascot Rd. 
665-5571 
 
 
 

 


